
 
School Community Council 

Minutes 
 

January 6, 2021 

Agenda: 

1.  Review and approve minutes from last meeting – Minutes were 
shared and approved by the SCC members 
 
2.  Safe Walking Routes – There have been no major changes to the 
walking route. The council discussed the signs that are posted in the 
parking lot to encourage drivers to follow the traffic flow. Perhaps A-
frames with reminders posted about “no stopping” areas and/or “use 
crosswalks” may help as reinforcers to the expectations. Officer 
Alvernaz has a schedule of officers parked in the community to help 
drivers keep to the speed limits. Continue to share information with the 
community about pick-up and drop-off procedures. Continued request 
to support with a crossing guard at Coyote Gulch and Noell Nelson 
intersection. 
 
3.  Valentine’s Day – PTA usually has cookies for St. Patrick’s Day. SCC 
wants Valentine’s boxes to make a come back into classrooms. Have 
teachers pass out Valentines as it fits for the day of instruction. 
Encourage volunteers to wear masks if they are passing out treats and 
food in the classroom. Find a way to share information with families so 
that volunteers can be available for all classroom parties. 
 
4.  DLI Lottery – If we have more than 60 applications for upcoming 1st 



grade DLI participation, we will need to host a lottery. All members are 
welcome to join on Monday, February 28th for the lottery. 
 
5.  Halloween – Proposal to celebrate Halloween on the Friday before 
Halloween. Next school year Halloween is the first day back from Fall 
Break. The SCC felt that it is important to celebrate Halloween on the 
actual day of Halloween. It would be difficult for families to remember 
costumes and parties if they are held on a different day. 
 
6.  Art Rotation – Teachers will be scheduling art volunteers for their 
class for the months of March, April, and May. Volunteers will need to 
have the proper paperwork and fingerprinting completed. 
 
7.  Recess Protocols – If the outside temperature including windchill is 
20 degrees and below, it is considered an inside day. If the air quality is 
red, it will also be an inside day for students. Communication with 
teachers should be that recess should still occur during inside recesses 
to allow for students to socialize. Students should not just be watching 
a video to pass the time, but be allowed to have some time to talk with 
other classmates. 
 
8.  Other – no other topics were discussed at this time. 
 

 

 
 
 


